HOLY SEE PRESS OFFICE BUREAU DE PRESSE DU SAINT-SIÈGE PRESSEAMT DES HEILIGEN STUHLS
OFICINA DE PRENSA DE LA SANTA SEDE SALA DE IMPRENSA DA SANTA SÉ
BIURO PRASOWE STOLICY APOSTOLSKIEJ دار الصحافة التابعة للكرسي الرسولي

N. 201013b

Tuesday 13.10.2020

Holy See Press Office Communiqué

This afternoon, at 16.00, a meeting of the Council of Cardinals took place which, due to the global health situation, was held online.

The following Cardinals participated: Their Eminences Cardinal Óscar A. Rodríguez Maradiaga, S.D.B., Cardinal Reinhard Marx, Cardinal Sean Patrick O'Malley, O.F.M. Cap., and Cardinal Oswald Gracias, and from the Vatican, Their Eminences Cardinal Pietro Parolin and Giuseppe Bertello, the Secretary of the Council, His Excellency Bishop Marcello Semeraro, and the Adjunct Secretary, His Excellency Bishop Marco Mellino.

The Holy Father also participated in the meeting, connecting from the Domus Sanctae Marthae.

During the summer months the Council was able to work via internet on the text of the new Apostolic Constitution, the updated draft of which was presented to the Holy Father. In accordance with usual praxis, the competent Dicasteries are now proceeding with the reading of the text.

Today's meeting was convened to summarise the work done and to study how to support the implementation of the new Constitution, once promulgated. In his address, the Holy Father stressed that "the reform is already underway, also in some administrative and economic aspects".

The next meeting is scheduled for the month of December and will take place via internet again, due to the health situation, in accordance with the plan already established.